BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING

Tuesday, July 10, 2018 7:00 pm

Board members present: Matthew Puntin, James Consolati, Michael Curtin & Molly Curtin-Schaefer.

Mail was read and previous minutes were approved.

Mail included beach test reports, a letter from Division of Epidemiology and Immunization regarding bats and rabies.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

There is a "road side" stand at 25 Jerusalem Road that is selling cooked food. This is Regulated under MGL105 CMR 590.000 Minimum Sanitation Standards for Food Establishments a Residential Kitchen Inspection would be required. A letter will be sent to the owners. We will also notify them a Road Side Stand permit has to be applied for.

51 COOPER CREEK ROAD: Paul Hoffman from the Department of Public Health advised a letter be sent to the owners with an "Order to Correct" the violations within 30 days or the Town proceed filing the issue in Housing Court. Motion made and seconded no opposition. Molly to draft letter. James Consolati stated the water test at this location tested fine but no copper was tested for.

LAKESIDE DRIVE BEACH TESTING: Matthew Puntin stated Joe Janis stated the Association does not own this beach and 3 lawyers have reviewed this issue. He stated many property owners have deeded rights to the beach property. The tax bill for the property is sent to the association. This beach may have to be closed until it is tested.

Meeting closed at 7:16 p.m

Matthew Puntin Chairman

Michael Curtin, Member